

Atkins North America, Inc. 482 South Keller Road Orlando, Florida 32810-6101

Telephone: +1.407.647.7275

www.atkinsglobal.com/northamerica

January 9, 2014

Ms. Danielle Henry
Compliance Engineer / Air Resources
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
13051 N. Telecom Parkway
Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926

Re: Permit No.: 0810055-008-AV / Manatee County Lena Road Landfill

Surface Emissions Monitoring Report – 4th Quarter 2013

Dear Ms. Henry:

ATKINS conducted the 4th quarter of 2013 surface emissions monitoring event for the Stage I and III Landfill on December 19, 2013 using a PhotoVac FID MicroFID Analyzer (Serial # CZSR 307) according to the procedure in Section 60.753(d) of the above referenced permit. The monitoring path followed the same grid system as in previous events as approved for the permit. The sensor was maintained at approximately 5 centimeters above the landfill surface during monitoring. The perimeter of the landfill was checked. All landfill penetrations for gas wells, pipes, etc., areas with distressed vegetation, and cracks in the soil cover were also checked for landfill gas emissions.

No gas readings in excess of 500 parts per million were found during this event.

This report is offered as part of the compliance with Section 60.753 of the Title V Permit No. 0810055-008-AV. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (407) 806-4156.

Certification: I certify that the information contained in this report is true, accurate and complete.

Sincerely,

Raymundo Castro, P.E. #60036

Project Engineer

C. Mike Gore, Director Utilities Department

Manatee County Government

cc: C. Mike Gore, Utilities Department Director

Rob Brown, Manatee County Environmental Management Department

Bryan White, Manatee County Landfill Superintendent

Anthony Detweiler, Manatee County Landfill Operations Supervisor